
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
October 2, 2020 

 
IN THE MATTER OF: 
 
STANDARDS FOR THE DISPOSAL OF 
COAL COMBUSTION RESIDUALS IN 
SURFACE IMPOUNDMENTS: PROPOSED 
NEW 35 ILL. ADM. CODE 845 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
     R 20-19    
     (Rulemaking – Land) 

 
HEARING OFFICER ORDER 

 
 On September 29 and 30, 2020, the second hearings were held in this matter. At the 
conclusion of the second hearings, several procedural matters were discussed and agreed 
upon. This hearing officer order summarizes the substance of those procedural matters.  
 

Upcoming Dates 
 

 On October 23, 2020, all of the participants’ substantive comments must be filed with the 
Clerk.  Substantive comments include, but are not limited to, legal arguments, suggested 
language for the rule, and suggested revisions to the rule.  
 
 On October 30, 2020,  participants’ responses must be filed with the Board.  Also, on 
October 30, 2020, the record will close in this matter.  
 

Public Comments 
 

The Board will continue to accept written public comment from members of the general 
public until October 30, 2020.  Members of the public are able to mail or e-mail the Board’s 
Clerk directly with their written comments and those will be filed in the docket.   
 

The Board’s Clerk is Don Brown and his email address is: Don.Brown@Illinois.gov.  If 
you have any questions regarding filing, you may email the Clerk or the hearing officer at the 
email below.   
 
 IT IS SO ORDERED. 

 

 
Vanessa Horton  
Hearing Officer 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 
100 West Randolph, Suite 11-500 
Chicago, Illinois 60601 
(312) 814-5053 
Vanessa.Horton@illinois.gov 

 

mailto:Don.Brown@Illinois.gov
mailto:Vanessa.Horton@illinois.gov

	ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD
	HEARING OFFICER ORDER

